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Number: 18454353-100.04.02-20339 

 

Subject: Additional Regulations on Unprocessed Gold Import Quota Application 

 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

 

 

 

Interest: a) Our Stock Exchange's announcement dated 07.08.2023 and numbered E-18454353-

100.04.02-18908 on " Regulations Regarding the Import of Unprocessed Gold "  

 b) Our Stock Exchange's announcement dated 25.09.2023 and numbered E-18454353-

100.04.02-20067 on "Regulation on Unprocessed Gold Import Quota Application" 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

You have been informed of the quota application in the import of unprocessed gold and the 

arrangements made within this scope with the registered announcements stated in the interest. 

 

Within the scope of the letter dated 02.10.2023 sent to our Stock Exchange by the Ministry of 

Treasury and Finance, the following regulations have been made in addition to the announcements 

recorded in the Interest; 

 

• Precious metals intermediary institutions that have not carried out import transactions (in 

advance or in the form of payment against goods) except for import transactions carried out 

within the scope of the Inward Processing Regime or with the "free of charge" payment 

method to be added to the capital of a legal entity established in Turkey between 01.01.2022-

07.08.2023(starting day of quota application)  or precious metals intermediary institutions 

whose membership in the stock exchange took place after the quota application was started 

or  the precious metals intermediary institutions whose operating permits have been returned 

within the scope of the Decisions of the Department 13 of Council of State dated 26.12.2022, 

numbered E: 2019/3051, K: 2022/4968 and dated 26.12.2022 numbered E: 2019/3052, K: 

2022/4966 and who became member to the Stock Exchange and operating  in the Precious 

Metal Market, from October 2023, a maximum gold import quota of 25 kg per month will 

be allocated provided that they applied for it. 
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• Imports made by companies that are not in precious metal intermediary institutions and have 

a GTIP code of 7108.11.00.00.00, 7108.13.10.00.00, 7108.13.80.00.00 and 7112.91.00.00.00 

will be considered as imports of non-standard unprocessed gold.  

 

Kindly submitted to your information. 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Korkmaz ERGUN 

General Manager 

Board Of Director Member 

 

  

 

 

 

 


